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Awards 

 

Stars of the Week  

Class 1 ς Molly for super confidence 

Class 2 ς Lottie for putting 100% into everything and becoming more  

                confident to put her hand up 

Class 3 ς Dawud for fantastic hard work/effort/attitude 

Class 4 ς Oscar H for maths fraction work 

Class 5 ς Ibi for a lovely sense of humour and delightful member of the  

                 class.  Superb effort across the curriculum.  

 

Reader of the week Hand writer of the week 

Class 1 - Elsie  Class 1 ς Lola D 

Class 2 - Zach  Class 2 ς Louie S 

Class 3 - Joshua  Class 3 ς Woody  

Class 4 ς Maisie   Class 4 ς Otis  

Class 5 ς Freya   Class 5 ς Katie  

 

Birthdays 

Class 1 - Ralph 

Class 4 - Olivia W 

 

 
 

Half Term Diary dates 
 

Monday 12
th

 March ς Class 3 and 4 trip to Magna, Sheffield 

Monday 12
th

 March ς Science Week 

Wednesday 14
th

 March ς Keighley & Craven X Country Silsden Park 

Thursday 15
th

 March ς Crucial Crew trip ς Year 6 

Friday 16
th

 March ς Choir visit to Skipton Town Hall 

Friday 16
th

 March ς Fairtrade Tuck Shop for pupils only 

Monday 19
th

 March ς School debating competition ς Year 5 / 6 

Friday 23
rd

 March ς Sport Relief ς come dressed in sport clothes 

(see below). 

Monday 26
th

 March ς Parent Consultation Evening (3.45-5.30pm) 

Tuesday 27
th

 March ς Class 1 and 2 trip to Nell Bank in Ilkley 

Wednesday 28
th

 March ς Parent Consultation Evening (3.45-6.30pm) 

Thursday 29
th

 March ς Easter Celebration in Church ς 2.45pm 

Thursday 29
th

 March ς Thomas & ErinΩs bun sale (Cancer Research) 

Thursday 29
th

 March ς End of Spring Term 

Tuesday 17
th

 April ς Summer term begins 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

Dear Parents 

Thank you to parents for your support during the recent spell of snowy weather when school had to be closed. It is always a very difficult decision to make but I am 

sure you will agree this was made with the safety of staff, parents and children in mind. For some, this was an opportunity for you and your children to get out and 

enjoy this rare occurrence and judging by the photos that I have seen, this is exactly what you did. Consequently, we have been playing catch up and have had to 

postpone or cancel events happening over the next few weeks. For this, please accept my sincere apologies but again, given the circumstances, am certain that you 

will be more than understanding! 

 

We have had another busy week commencing on Monday with a KS2 climbing competition at High Adventure. The children were full of confidence and determination. 

Two of our children represented our cluster at the swimming finals at Craven Pool. We were beaten by one point to finish in second place. Class Three have been busy 

making volcanoes and then creating an eruption using bicarb, washing up liquid, food colouring and vinegar. This was followed by a drama workshop on Pompeii, 

linked to their topic on Italy. We had a wonderful World Book Day yesterday and thanks for all the effort that goes into dressing up. Each class have been working on 

ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ ǘŜȄǘ Ψ¢ƘŜ 5ŀȅ ǘƘŜ /Ǌŀȅƻƴǎ  QuitΩ ŀƴŘ ƘŀǾŜ ǇǊƻŘǳŎŜŘ ǎƻƳŜ ƳŀǊǾŜƭƭƻǳǎ work, which will be displayed along the long corridor in school. Thanks also for the hard 

ǿƻǊƪ ǘƘŀǘ Ƙŀǎ ƎƻƴŜ ƛƴǘƻ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ΨǎŎŜƴŜ ƛƴ ŀ ōƻȄΩΦ Lǘ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ŜȄǘǊŜƳŜƭȅ ŘƛŦŦƛŎǳƭǘ ŎƘƻƻǎƛƴƎ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ǿƛƴƴŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ƛƴ Ƴȅ ƳƛƴŘΣ ǘhey are all winners. Our intention is to 

continue to enthuse children to read and promote a love of books. Thank you for your support.  

Have a great weekend  

Tim Whitehead 

Headteacher 

 

 
 

  
 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  
 

CO-OP  
As you will be aware, our school has been chosen by the 
Co-op as one of the local charities it will support over the 

next six months. This means that 1% of what you spend on 
coop products goes to your selected charity. 

The current total in our Co-op charity fund is £634.17. I will 
update you with regular weekly totals. Let's keep this total 
rising. Please share with friends and family and ask them 
to support Kildwick School. This money will help improve 

our playground and outdoor facility. Thanks. 

 
 
 
 
 

Clubs Week Beginning 26
th

 February 2018 
 

Monday 12
th

 March Dodgeball KS2 

Tuesday 13
th

 March Dodgeball ς KS1 

Tuesday 13
th

 March Running Club ς 4/5/6  

Tuesday 13
th

 March Geonauts ς KS2 

Tuesday 13
th

 March Drama Club ς KS2 

Wednesday 14
th

 March Choir ς KS2 

Thursday 15
th

 March    Maths Club ς Y6  

Thursday 15
th

 March Cooking Club ς EYFS / KS1 

Thursday 15
th

 March  Gymnastics am ς 
EYFS/KS1/KS2 

Thursday 15
th

 March  Mini Ringers ς 4/5/6  

 

Events 
Class Two Assembly to parents ς Due to the snow and allowing time to practice, this assembly for parents will be held on Thursday 
22

nd
 March at 2.45pm and Friday 23

rd
 March at 9.15am.  

 
Fairtrade Tuck Shop ς Friday 16

th
 March - This is replacing the Fairtrade Coffee Morning ς Please could parents provide Fairtrade 

produce ς cakes / buns /snacks / fruit for this event. The Fairtrade team will set up a tuck shop and each class will be invited to buy an 
item at playtime. Please give your child some change to bring and spend (no more than £1). 
 
Sport Relief ς Children are invited to come to school in sport clothes / non-uniform for Sport relief. 
Key Stage Two will be invited to take part in a cycling challenge using a turbo trainer. A voluntary donation of £1 is advised.  
Years 5/6 have been invited to have a go on an inflatable at South Craven School (£2.00 payable to South Craven School).  Setting off 
from Kildwick School at 8.30 am. 

 
 
 
 

Cancer Research Muddy in June 
 

Julie and Kathryn (mums of Thomas and Erin in Class 5)  

are taking part in a  5k cancer research muddy in June. 

Julieõs twin sister has been diagnosed with multiple 

myeloma and is undergoing treatment at Leeds General 

Hospital.  They are raising funds to help try and find 

cures for this horrible diseas e which affects so many of 

our loved ones.  Any donation, however small, would be 

amazing to help towards a cure for this horrible 

disease.  Donations/sponsorship can be made via the 

following link:   https://fundraise.cancerresearchuk.  

org/page/julies -race-for - life -885? . Thomas and Erin will 

be holding a bun sale in school at3.30pm on Thursday  

29 th  March.  All proceeds will be going to support Cancer 

Research UK.  Any donations of buns/cakes would be 

greatly appreciated.  Thank you  for your support.  
 

Food for Life ς Bronze Award 
 

We are delighted to announce that Kildwick School has been awarded the 
Food for Life Bronze Award.  As part of the Bronze award scheme, our school 
serves seasonal school meals, 75% of which are freshly prepared by our 
experienced school cook,  
Donna Howarth. The school also gives every pupil the opportunity to visit a 
farm, cook and participate in food growing activities during his or her time at 
school, and pupils are involved in making improvements to ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ 
menu and dining experience. 

 

 

 Upcoming clubs after Easter 
 

Samba ς Details to follow 
Fencing ς Details to follow 

 

 

 

Outside Achievements        

 

Anna was a principal  

cast member of  

The May School of Dance  

and Theatre Arts production 

of 'School's Out' at  

King's Hall Ilkley. 

Well done Anna! 



 



 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 


